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September 9, 2016 

Elizabeth Kingston 

General Manager, Nunavut 

Box 1019, Iqaluit, NU. 

XIA 2Rl 

E-mail: generalmanagernu@miningnorth.com

Dear Ms. Kingston, 

Re: Concerns of NWT & Nunavut Chamber of Mines, August 15, 2016 

Thank you for your letter of August 15, 2016 expressing concerns as to the NPC's process 

leading up to the final public hearing on the Draft Nunavut Land Use Plan (DNLUP) released on 

June 23, 2016. Since your letter was received the NPC has addressed many of the procedural 

concerns you raised, and your written submissions on the content of the DNLUP will be 

considered by the Commissioners along with the other comments, evidence, and submissions 

being provided to the NPC on the DNLUP. I trust you will find the measures taken ensure the 

public hearing process is fair, just, and expedient for all involved. 
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Recognizing that the DNLUP was revised and released June 23, 2016, a further opportunity to 

become a participant is now being provided with a deadline of September 19, 2016 to seek 

participant status so that any new participants may attend the Pre-Hearing Conference (PHC) 

which has been rescheduled to September 27 lo 29, 2016. That deadline is 88 days after the 

DNLUP was released, which should be sufficient time for any additional interested parties to 

determine whether they may be affected and to decide whether they wish to become participants 

entitled to further notices and to represent their own interests. Note that the NPC has already 

provided three prior opportunities to become a participant in this process, and issued notices to 

that effect in May 2015, January 2016, and June 2016. Anyone who wishes to become a 

participant at this late stage in the preparation process should apply in a timely manner to 

minimize disruption to the other participants and the NPC's preparation for the final public 

hearings. 

Since the original notice of the PHC scheduled for August 2016 was issued, the NPC has taken 

subsequent steps to ,ensure participants have clear and reasonable notice of the matters that will 

be discussed at the PHC so that they are able to attend and participate fully. A notice advising 

participants of the postponement of the PHC to September 27 to 29, 2016 was circulated August 

19, 2016, and a notice and detailed agenda was released on August 25, 2016 explaining, among 

other matters, the proposed format of the public hearings. The new PHC notice and agenda also 

include a draft list of issues relating to the DNLUP that the NPC is in the process of formulating 

in accordance with rule 25.1 of the RPHPR. As contemplated by Rule 22.1 of the RPHPR, the 

NPC is providing participants the opportunity to provide input on the issues, the process, and the 

timelines leading up to the final public hearing to be held in March 2017, including the timelines 

for filing written submissions and other evidence with the NPC. 

As your letter notes, expert reports are "essential components of the public hearing and timing of 

expert reports is an essential item for any PHC agenda." Consequently, the NPC decided it was 

necessary to first hold the PHC to obtain participant feedback on various matters such as the list 

of issues, addressing information gaps, the format of the public hearing, and the timing of expert 

reports, prior to the filing of participants' final submissions. Sections 50 and 51 of the Nunavut 

Planning and Project Assessment Act imply that the period for receiving comments on the 

DNLUP must be completed prior to proceeding to a public hearing, but does not preclude the 

NPC from engaging the participants prior to the end of the comment period for the purpose of 

creating a fair and efficient public hearing process. 
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The DNLUP will have been public for 96 days by the time the PHC is held, which the NPC 

believes ought to be adequate time for participants to have at least identified the more important 

issues they believe ought to be addressed at the public hearings and to provide feedback on 

procedural matters such as the proposed hearing format. Once the list of issues has been 

finalized, we anticipate participants will be in a better position to identify experts and prepare 

evidence and final submissions for the NPC's consideration. A further PHC may be held in 

January, 2017 to resolve any outstanding issues leading up to the final public hearing, and to 

facilitate active participation by Inuit, Nunavummiut and others and to incorporate traditional 

Inuit oral communication and decision-making into the hearing. 

I am informed by staff that in the NPC's technical workshops, attendance of participants via 

teleconference was not conducive to holding a clear and timely discussion among all 

participants. Consequently, although the PHC itself wilt remain an in-person meeting, 

teleconference access will be provided for the sole purpose of allowing absent participants to 

listen to the attendees. Participants may provide written comments on the detailed agenda prior 

to the PHC. I trust that with the postponement of the PHC and the more detailed agenda 

provided on August 25, the Chamber of Mines will be able to canvass its members in advance of 

the meeting and be prepared to discuss all issues and procedural matters whether in person or 

through written comments submitted in advance of the PHC as set out in the August 25 PHC 

notice and agenda. 

Recognizing that the DNLUP was revised and released on June 23, 2016 the NPC is proposing a 

time extension to the submission of expert reports. As recently advised in a notice of correction, 

the new proposed dates are November 15, 2016 for expert reports, and December 15, 2016 for 

any reply reports. It is intended that these reports will be made available to participants in the 

preparation of their evidence and submissions to be filed January I 3, 2017 as presently planned. 

These dates will be discussed by participants at the PHC and may be subject to change. 

The NPC published the DNLUP in a manner to promote its examination by the public, and in 

accordance with section 50 of the Nunavut Planning and Project Assessment Act is soliciting oral 

and written comments by government departments, agencies, designated Inuit organizations, 

municipalities, interested corporations and organizations, Inuit and Nunavummiut, and the 

general public. 
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Although the Regional Community Information Sessions scheduled for the fall were scheduled at 

the specific request of Nunavut Tunngavik Inc. for the primary purpose of consulting with, and 

facilitating participation by, Inuit and other affected Firsl Nations, the NPC's press release issued 

on June 23, 2016 announcing the release of the DNLUP reads: " ... the Commission encourages 

all community members, planning partners and any other interested parties to make the 

most of the opportunity to participate in the information sessions on this final version of the 

Draft Plan" (emphasis added). Industry representatives are welcome to attend the Community 

Sessions to participate in these consultations. 

The NPC's staff had the enonnous task of reviewing the consultation record and submissions 

received by the NPC when revising the DNLUP, and integrating sometimes conflicting interests 

into a single document to be reviewed at the final public hearing. I note and reiterate, it is the 

Commissioners themselves who will be hearing from participants and the public and directing 

any necessary revisions to the DNLUP that may follow the March 2017 public hearing. The 

Commission welcomes any comments on the DNLUP that participants and the public may wish 

to provide, and will consider them with an open mind when reviewing and finalizing the DNLUP 

following the hearing. 

Respectfully, 

Mr. Andrew Nakashuk, Chairperson 

The Honourable Carolyn Bennett, Minister of Indigenous and Northern Affairs 

MP Hunter Tootoo, MP for Nunavut 

The Honourable Peter Taptuna, Premier of Nunavut Legislative Assembly 

The Honourable Monica Ell-Kana yuk, Minister of Economic Development and 

Transportation and Minister of Mines 

Ms. Cathie Towtongie, President of Nunavut Tunngavik Incorporated 

Sharon Ehaloak, Executive Director of the Nunavut Planning Commission 

Percy Kabloona, Vice Chairperson of the Nunavut Planning Commission 

Peter Alareak, Commissioner of the Nunavut Planning Commission 

Ovide Alakanauruk, Commissioner of the Nunavut Planning Commission 

Mr. Gary Vivian, President of the NWT & Nunavut Chamber of Mines 
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